
.. RESOLUTION 92- l .:J. 't 

WHEREAS the General Trust Fund has received proceeds from the 

refinancing of the Housing Finance Authority bond issue. On May 

11, 1992 the Board of County Commissioners approved an allocation 

of $100,000 to each commissioner district to be used for 

recreational impact purposes. 

WHEREAS these revenues were not anticipated in the 1991/92 

budget for the General Fund. 

BE IT THEREFORE resolved by the Board of County Commissioners, 

Nassau County, Florida in regular session, duly assembled on the 

1t?th day of August 1992, the following budget amendment pursuant to 

Florida Statutes Chapter 129.06{2){d) be adopted: 

REVENUE 

001-369-900-102 Housing Finance Authority $500,000 

APPROPRIATION 

001-181-82-101 Aid to District 1 $100,000 

001-181-82-102 Aid to District 2 100,000 

001-181-82-103 Aid to District 3 100,000 

001-181-82-104 Aid to District 4 100,000 

001-181-82-105 Aid to District 5 100,000 

ADOPTED this 1rth day of August, 1992. 

ATTEST: 

CHAIRMAN 

CLERK 
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motion re-appointing Mr. Wayne Bunk to the Code Enforcement Board 

and replacing Mr. Lowell Hall with Mr. Terry PowelL who had served 

previously as an al ternatc. Motion seconded by Commissioner 

Crawford and voted unanimously. The County Attorney requested that 

the Board provide a name for the now vacant alternate position at 

their next meeting. 

Upon the request of the Chairman, Commissioner Crawford made 

motion authorizing the expenditure of $25,000 for ballpark 

improvements for the Yulee Ballfield from the $100,000 allocation 

for each district recreatiqn impact monies to be received from the 

refinancing of the housing finance authority bond issue. Motion 

seconded by Commissioner Higginbotham, District 5, and voted 

unanimously. 

Commissioner Testonc informed the Board that he would present 

the bids for the 1 ights at the llii 1 iard Ballpark at the next 

meeting. 

Commissioner Crawford requested that the Clerk and the County 

Engineer gather information regarding the speed zone for Amelia 

River and to determine the status of this. 

Commissioner Crawford stated that he had received a letter 

from the Nassau Fire Tower Lookout stating that legislation has 

proposed a bill that would eliminate seventy three tower positions 

around the state of Florida, which would greatly impact the 

detection of wildfires around the state. 
I 

Commissioner Crawford 

requested that the Clerk contact representatives from the Nassau 

Fire Tower Lookout to invite them to a board meeting to discuss 

this matter. 


